




LETTER BY SECRETARIES OF DEFENSE TO SPEAKER PELOSI 

 
September 7, 2007 
 
The Honorable 
Nancy Pelosi 
Speaker 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Madam Speaker: 
 
We write today to convey our deep concern regarding the damage that passage of H. Res. 106 
could do to relations between the United States and Turkey, a long-time NATO ally and a 
country which plays a critical role in supporting U.S. national security interests in the Balkans, 
greater Middle East, the Black Sea region and Afghanistan. The depth and breadth of our 
defense and security relationship with Turkey are considerable, and, as former Secretaries of 
Defense, we value Turkey’s friendship and partnership. 
 
Turkey makes numerous and substantial contributions to U.S. goals and interests abroad, 
including its close relationship with Israel, its deployment of military forces to the Balkans and 
its contribution to the NATO effort to defeat terrorism and support democracy in Afghanistan. 
 
Just as public opinion plays a crucial role in our own country, the reaction of the Turkish public 
to the passage of H. Res. 106 would be considerable. Passage of H. Res. 106 would have a 
direct, detrimental effect on the operational capabilities, safety and well being of our armed 
forces in Iraq and in Afghanistan because the Turkish parliament would likely respond to the 
Turkish public’s call for action by restricting or cutting off U.S. access to the Turkish air base at 
Incirlik and closing the crossing into Iraq at the Flabur Gate. The Turkish parliament would also 
likely retract blanket flight clearances for U.S. military overflights, which are vital to 
transporting supplies and fuel to our troops. We also believe the increasingly open debate 
about this issue in Turkey would surely be restricted by a negative public reaction to U.S. 
Congressional action. We are also concerned that any potential steps toward better relations 
between Turkey and Armenia will be set back by any action in the U. S. Congress.  
 
In stating our opposition to H. Res. 106, we do not suggest that anything other than the most 
terrible of tragedies took place as the Ottoman Empire disintegrated in the early part of the 
last century. As President Bush and other Presidents before him have done, we recognize the 
need to acknowledge and learn from the tragedy. We respect that this issue is of great concern 
to you, and hope that you can consider other appropriate ways to highlight, commemorate and 
honor the memory of the victims without doing damage to our contemporary relations with 
modern Turkey. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 




